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At the Monthly Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 28th February 2012, there were present: 

Councillors


Mrs  S Merrikin  (Mayor)





Mr    D Atherley (Deputy Mayor)




Mr    I Baird





Mr    C Elsmore





Mrs  E Elsmore





Mrs  J Morgan





Mr    N Penny





Mr    G Prosser

Also present:

The Clerk 




Ms Lapington

The Deputy Clerk 



Ms Dixon

District Councillor:



Paul McMahon

Gloucestershire Constabulary:

PCSO Jenny Mansfield

District Council:



Debbie Powell 
FoDDC Community Engagement Officer
Members of the public:


Mrs Eileen Dyer, Mr Ivor Ellis 

& Mr Basil Whittington

PUBLIC FORUM

Mr Ellis asked if the Council had been consulted on proposals for the Northern Quarter at Cinderford and the implications for the Forest of Dean College.

The Mayor said the Council would not have been consulted about the Northern Quarter as it was not in the Parish of Coleford.  However the Council had an interest in proposals for the College as this had a direct impact on residents in Coleford.  The Council had an item on the Agenda to discuss this later in the meeting.  

199.
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Councillors Roger Drury, Paul Kay, Charlotte Morgan and Jeff Reynolds and from County Councillor Terry Hale and PS Paul Simmonds. The Council accepted the apologies given.

200.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

201.
MINUTES OF MEETINGS HELD ON 31st JANUARY 2012

It was proposed that the minutes be approved and signed by the Mayor.


Proposed:  Cllr D Atherley


Seconded:  Cllr N Penny

The proposal was accepted unanimously.

202.
MATTERS ARISING

Item 182:  Cllr Prosser asked if Supt Haynes had provided the manpower figures requested by Cllr Kay.  The Clerk said she had not had a response and would email Supt Haynes.
203.
POLICE REPORT

PCSO Mansfield said the Police had completed the survey at Sunnybank and were now collating the information gathered.

The Clerk said the Archery Club had expressed concerns about the public allowing their dogs off the lead on the KGV playing field while archers were practicing.  Signs had been put up reminding the public they should keep dogs on leads and that there was no public right of access on the playing field but problems continued to occur.  PCSO Mansfield said she would arrange for the playing field to be patrolled at an appropriate time.

The Mayor thanked PCSO Mansfield for attending the meeting.

204.
COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT OFFICER
Debbie Powell introduced herself as the new District Council Community Engagement Officer and outlined some of the many aspects of her role.  Broadly speaking, she said she would be working alongside local councils and other agencies with the aim of helping people to better help themselves within the community.  She said she could also help with the advertising of local events including those in which the Town Council was involved.

205.
TO AGREE PAYMENTS

Members noted the payments and bank reconciliation figures for February 2012.

Cllr Penny noted the payment of £773.83 made to Monmouthshire County Council on 28th February and asked what implications this had for the Town Council’s budget.  The Clerk said she would investigate and report back.

Cllr Penny asked if the Council was expecting any additional income before the end of the financial year.  The Clerk said she anticipated further receipts of around £600-£700.

Cllr Penny asked for clarification on whether the in-house audit carried out on 24th February had turned up any problems.  The Clerk confirmed that everything had been found to be in order.

208.
AMENDMENT TO STANDING ORDERS

The Clerk informed the Council of the need to amend Standing Orders to include changes to the Code of Practice for local authorities in the use of CCTV data.  Adoption of the amendment will appear the agenda of the next full Council meeting.

209.
ROYAL FOREST OF DEAN CAMPUS

The Clerk said that Jo Grills, Director of Learning and Development at Gloucestershire County Council was happy to arrange a meeting with the Council and the College and hoped that this could take place in the next few weeks.

Mrs Eileen Dyer addressed the Council on behalf of West Dean Parish Council about concerns the loss of the college would have on the area and the lack of consultation.  She said her Council felt a joint approach would strengthen the argument against the loss of facilities.

The Mayor said that the Town Council had already had some discussions with the College and agreed that now was the time for a joint approach.  She said that the Coleford Area Partnership had also written to the Council offering its support.

It was agreed that the Clerk should meet with the Clerk of West Dean Parish Council to draft a response to the College and the County Council.
210.
QUEENS DIAMOND JUBILEE

Members noted the email from the Rev. Alan Wearmouth about proposals to celebrate the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee.  It was agreed to refer the matter to the Amenities Committee for further consideration.
211.
GREEN WASTE COLLECTION FROM CEMETERY

Members noted the letter from the District Council about future collection of green waste and agreed to refer it to the Burials Committee for further consideration.
212.
FINANCE AND OFFICE COMMITTEE

Members noted the recommendations of the Finance and Office Committee made at the meetings held on 7th and 21st February 2012 and it was proposed that they be accepted.

Proposed:
Cllr C Elsmore
Seconded:
Cllr  Atherley

The proposal was agreed unanimously.

Cllr Atherley thanked the Committee on behalf of the Council for dealing with the issues discussed at the meeting on 21st February.  In the light of the outcomes of that meeting, it was agreed that the Council should diary the renewal dates of all outstanding contracts so that appropriate reviews could be planned.

213.
AMENITIES COMMITTEE

Members noted the recommendations of the Amenities Committee made at the meeting held on 7th February 2012 and it was proposed that they be accepted.

Proposed:
Cllr  Atherley

Seconded:
Cllr C Elsmore

The proposal was agreed unanimously.

It was agreed that the Council would now not go ahead with the Big Lunch event scheduled for 4th June and would instead pursue the arrangements discussed under Item 210 above.

The Clerk reported that the burst pipe had subsequently been repaired free of charge.

Cllr Penny said as far as he was aware the sports relief event scheduled for 25th March was still on and he would email Councillors to confirm.

214.  PLANNING COMMITTEE

Members noted the decisions made by the Planning Committee at the meeting held on 31 January and 14th February 2012.

215.
BURIAL COMMITTEE

Members noted the recommendations made at the meeting of the Burial Committee held on 14th February 2012 and it was proposed that they be accepted.
Proposed:
Cllr  Penny

Seconded:
Cllr Atherley

The proposal was agreed unanimously.

216.
REPORTS FROM MEMBERS

The Mayor reported that she had attended the following events:
3rd February
 
Pandemic gig at the Angel Hotel

11th February

GMF Wye Valley Rally at Coleford

18th February

Sealed Knot display at Coleford

23rd February

District Council Budget and car park charges meeting

Cllr Atherley reported that he had attended the following events:

18th February

Sealed Knot display at Coleford

21st February

Speech House event in aid of “Hope for Tomorrow”

25th February

Army benevolent Fund dinner, Monmouth

28th February

Funeral of Trevor Ballinger

Cllr Baird said that he had been away for much of February but remained in touch with efforts to secure the future of the Wilderness centre.

Cllr E Elsmore said she had attended a meeting of the Health Forum where the discussion had centred on the reorganisation of services.  She had also helped carry out the recent in-house audit of the Council finances.

Cllr Morgan said she had helped out at the Pandemic Gig on 3rd February and had attended the Sealed Knot Display on 18th February.  She reported two recent incidents involving delays of 90 minutes and 30 minutes for residents waiting for emergency ambulance services.  She understood that one ambulance had had to come from Cirencester.  Members agreed that the Clerk should write to the Health Authority for an explanation.
Cllr Penny said the Pandemic gig on 3rd February had been very successful in the eyes of the young people attending.  Unfortunately the Angel Hotel had made a loss and was reluctant to hold another event.  There had also been reports of attempted under-age drinking at some pubs.  Cllr Penny has had to cancel two planned gig events.  He was actively looking to find alternative venues but so far without success.  He thanked other Councillors for their support.

Cllr Penny said he had attended a Youth Workers Network Meeting on 6th February.  The meeting had discussed Youth Councils with the purpose of getting young people involved in local politics.  An event will be held on 19th April and young people will be encouraged to attend.

Cllr Penny said he had given an interview to radio Gloucester on 21st February regarding the makeup of the Council’s budget.  The Mayor thanked Cllr Penny for dealing with this enquiry. 
217.
REPORTS FROM DISTRICT AND COUNTY COUNCILLORS

Cllr C Elsmore said he had attended Tesco’s presentation to the District Council Planning Committee.  A number of modifications had been made to the design and it was now planned by Tesco’s to involve the public in some aspects of this.

Cllr C Elsmore said he had attended a recent Area partnership meeting and had been asked to enquire when the Town Council would be in a position to make a contribution.  Members agreed that this item should be referred to the Amenities Committee for discussion.

Cllr McMahon commented on the manner which the public were treated at the District Council budget meeting on 23rd February and he understood some action may arise from this.  The decision to introduce car park charges had been made and he expressed disappointment in the way the whole process had been handled. He had recently attended a meeting of Coalway Recreation Committee.  He had visited the new Salvation Army premises and thought they were a great asset to the area.  On the subject of the Tesco planning application, he felt that it was now likely to get approval by the District Council.  There was no news to report on proposals to erect a wind turbine in the area.

The Mayor acknowledged Cllr McMahon’s efforts in opposing the introduction of car park charges and thanked him on behalf of the Council.

218.
CORRESPONDENCE

Members noted the items of correspondence received during January 2012. 

The meeting closed at 8.55pm.
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